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National college enrollments have continued their multiyear decline, with most of the dip 
occurring among older undergraduates at for-profit institutions and community colleges. 
 
The National Student Clearinghouse Research Center, which tracks 97 percent of students at 
federal aid-eligible institutions, found an overall national decline of 1.5 percent for this spring 
semester compared to a year ago. (Last year's decline was 1.3 percent.) That means 272,000 
fewer students were enrolled, with 244,000 fewer over the age of 24. Undergraduate 
enrollments were down by roughly 300,000 students, the center found, with graduate and 
professional student enrollments up by 27,000. 
 
For-profit colleges were hit the hardest, with a 10.1 percent decline, following a dip of 9.3 
percent last year. The center found a drop of 2.5 percent at community colleges, which was 
slightly less than the 2.8 percent decline last year. Enrollments were largely flat at four-year 
public institutions (up 0.2 percent) and four-year private institutions (down 0.2 percent). 
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